VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

January 16, 2024
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met January 16, 2024 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Wornick, Comm. Miller, WVFD Chief Odom and WVFD Member Barnhill.
There were no Public comments.

There was one Invited Guest, Mr. David Buchanan.
The minutes of the December 19, 2023 meeting were approved. The motion  to approve was made by Comm. Miller and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD     Discussed various bills and how to pay them. VMESD#8 is transitiong to  a new Tresurer. WVFD responded to a house fire on Gore Store Road.  The accessories for the AED are not in yet, including the spare battery.

Building   Floor in building will be sealed with epoxy. The Doors and cabinets are to be installed soon.  The Appliances (stored in station) will be installed after the projects are complete.  The bathrooms will then be completed.

Treasurer's report   Treasurer's report was read. Comm. Liles made a motion to accept and was seconded by Comm. Miller.

1) There was a discussion period with the invited guest Mr. David Buchanan on duties and responsibilities of bring a Commissioner for an ESD.  Comm. McDonald had previously met with Mr. Buchanan for a discussion and provided him with a CD of the SAFE-D ESD handbook. After the discussion Mr Buchanan declined, at this time, being recommend to the Judge McDanial to become a Commissioner for VMESD#8 

2) Discussed  a workshop with the ESD attorney about a tax increase election this year,  The meeting will be as soon as possible.

3) Briefly discussed the West Emergency Road project.  Comm. McDonald is going to be working with WPOA to find a solution to the problem.

  The February meeting was set for Tuesday, February 2, 2024

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Miller. The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

